VILLAGE OF ENDICOTT
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held by the Board of Trustees of the Village of Endicott at the Municipal Building, 1009 E Main Street, Endicott, NY on May 15, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. regarding a local law entitled “A LOCAL LAW AMENDING CHAPTER 235 OF THE VEHICLE AND TRAFFIC LAW TO RESTRICT PARKING ON CERTAIN PARTS OF GROATS STREET.”

TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the environmental significance of said proposed Local Law will be reviewed by the Board of Trustees incident to and as a part of said public hearing.

Members of the public may attend in person.  Those who cannot attend in person, or who do not wish to attend in person, may attend remotely using the information below:

Meeting Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8799825149
Meeting ID:  879 982 5149
Dial in phone number:  1-929-436-2866

Any person is entitled to be heard upon said proposed local law at such public hearing.  Communications in writing in relation thereto may be filed with the Village Board prior to the public hearing. Persons with disabilities who require assistance should contact the undersigned to request such assistance.

Dated:  May 3, 2023				Janice Orlando, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer
Village of Endicott

